British Columbia Chess Federation

Box 15548

Vancouver, BC V6B 5B3

Minutes of the 2007 Annual General Meeting

Hungarian Cultural Centre, Vancouver, BC

May 19, 2007

1. The meeting was convened at 3:15 pm May 19th by President Stephen Wright. 

Members present were:  

Valerian Adam, Norman Batisse, Jonathan Berry, Alexandra Botez (Jr.) , Lyle Craver, Toni Deline, Edward Enns, Ken Jensen, Mike Kindret, Paul Leblanc, John Niksic, Gabriel Panatiu, Roger Patterson, Lynn Stringer, Stephen Wright, Howard Wu

Guests present:   Bruce Harper

Minutes of the 2006 Meeting: Moved to dispense with reading of minutes as they have been on the BCCF website since a week after the last Annual General Meeting. Copies were circulated before the meeting.

Moved to adopt the 2006 Minutes as presented ( Mike Kindret / Roger Patterson) Approved unanimously 

(Note: all motions passed unanimously except as noted below)

2. Reports of Officers

President (Stephen Wright) Much of last year’s president’s report is also applicable to this past year.  Tournament attendance remains at low levels, or requires a special effort to produce something substantial (e.g., the Victoria Chess Festival).  The Interior has a consistent series of tournaments due to several committed organizers, although turnouts remain in the twelve-fifteen player range.  The Lower Mainland has suffered from a lack of organizers and consequent lack of organized events; there is now in the Vancouver Chess Centre a dedicated chess site, but as yet it is neither well-known nor sufficiently utilized.  Issues with the CFC, including tardy ratings and other annoyances, have not helped the BCCF fulfill its mandate.

The BCCF Executive is indicative of the chess population as a whole: work and time constraints limit what its members can accomplish.  Both Robert North and Alfred Pechisker withdrew from the current executive, and we didn’t have a functioning junior program in the Lower Mainland until January – many thanks to Ken Jensen for tackling this responsibility so ably.

Personally I have tried to make sure that the BCCF’s major events (Keres, B.C. Closed, BC Open) remain viable; I also directed a number of weekend Swisses and continue to edit the Bulletin.  These are times of uncertainty for the BCCF, as we seek to assess the changing needs of the province’s chess players. Hopefully we can adapt to serve them better.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen Wright

Vice-President Vancouver Island (Lynn Stringer) Lynn gave her BC Chess Foundation report. It is now at approximately $10,000.

Vice-President Northern BC (John Niksic) There has been very little activity in Northern BC with no rated tournaments in the past year.

Vice-President Interior (Wally Steinke) – no report received

Secretary/Treasurer (Lyle Craver) See attached financials

Junior Coordinators: (Ken Jensen) 

My term as Junior Coordinator covers the period Dec 06 to May 07.  

Working closely with local chess interests such as the K-12 Chess Association, West Coast Junior Chess and the Chess for Children Foundation we have managed to provide 14 junior tournament opportunities resulting in a total of 1148 entries and approximately 5800 games played. There were 461 different players who participated in at least one junior tournament,  300 of which were new players with no previous rating. 

The objective was to provide a development program for juniors starting with an introductory program of scholastic events. These ranged from local school Invitational’s to Vancouver and Fraser Valley Regionals, culminating in the provincial final. For the first time in recent memory every grade champion has joined the BC team attending the National Chess challenge in Quebec.  

The core training ground for Juniors were monthly Junior Open events. Four were held  from January to April at a great new location thanks to the sponsorship of Sprott Shaw Community College. A highlight of the program was the night 22 chess kids and parents attended a Vancouver Canucks hockey game in the Sprott Shaw private suite as prizes won through participation in the events. 

The BCYCC was held on May 5th and 6th. It included a new Under 8 section to conform to the international standard.  A new trophy was created for the U8 section. 

Thanks to volunteers, sponsorship and a parent run concession the tournament produced a surplus of  $1,400. These funds will be needed as 10 of our BC Champions have committed to play at the Nationals in Ottawa (6 Boys, 4 Girls). The registration fee for these 10 players is $1,500. The difference will be made up by donation. Presently there are 21 BC players planning to attend the CYCC. An offer of sponsorship has made it possible to provide travel support for a coach to attend and assist Team BC at the Nationals.  Discussions are underway to finalize that arrangement. 

In order for the Junior program to sustain its growth into next year we need parents to get involved and contribute to the chess community that they are already a part of. There is a critical shortage of experienced chess players willing to assist in the creation of new clubs or support school programs.  Anyone interested in the future of Junior chess should attend the end of season picnic and planning session to be held after the CYCC. 

Junior chess is alive and well in the Vancouver Area, but the provincial championships might as well be called the Vancouver-Victoria championship. We need to find contacts in the rest of the province who can assist in the establishment of Junior programs in areas like Kamloops, Kelowna, Vernon and a host of others. 

I am exploring the feasibility of hosting the CYCC in BC within the next 5 years.  If the interest and effort exists on the adult side we could pursue the Canadian Open at the same time. 

Sincerely, 

Ken Jensen

Junior Coordinator, BC Chess Federation

Clubs Coordinator (Len Molden) – no report received

3. Election of Officers:

President:


Stephen Wright

Vice President


Roger Patterson (Vancouver Island)

John Niksic (Northern BC)

Wally Steinke (Interior BC)

Secretary: 


Lyle Craver

Treasurer: 


Lyle Craver

Junior Coordinator: 

Ken Jensen 

Clubs Coordinator: 

Len Molden (pending acceptance)

Tournament Coordinator:
Toni Deline

Publicity Coordinator:

vacant

E-Mail Bulletin Editor: 
Stephen Wright

Webmaster: 


to be filled by president

Member-at-large:
Norman Batisse, Katherine Davies, Bruce Harper, Paul Leblanc, Howard Wu

Governors of the Chess Federation of Canada: Lyle Craver, Paul Leblanc, John Niksic, Alfred Pechisker, Wally Steinke, Stephen Wright, Howard Wu. 

Since CFC Governors not holding a BCCF position become BCCF Members at Large, Messrs. Wu, Pechisker and Leblanc become BCCF Members at Large

4. Old Business:

No discussion.

5. New Business:

Victoria ran the Grand Pacific Open the previous Easter weekend and plans on doing so in 2008. They would like BCCF endorsement and would prefer the BCYCC and BC Closed events be held at a non-conflicting date.

The president noted that 2010 is simultaneously the year of the 2010 Olympic Games, the 35th Keres Memorial and the anniversary of the death of Dr. Macskasy. He would like members to consider how we might best combine chess activities either as a single large event or a series of lesser events.

There is an existing US team tournament league which is played online. Stephen has been approached by Barry Bell to see if there is an interest in exploring team games played via the Internet

Dr. Adam said that he believed he was able to bring one or more Romanian GMs or IMs to the Keres and asked what financial help might be available.

Bruce Harper discussed the Seirawan Chess schedule. It should be noted that “Seirawan Chess” is a chess variant and not “classic chess”.

Toni Deline announced he and others have started the Vancouver Chess Society and discussed  their facilities. They aim to run weekly Sunday events (excluding long weekends) … <Toni to e-mail specifics>

Mr. Pitre asked why does the Keres Memorial never state in advance what the prize fund is? It is felt that this keeps some players away. The feeling is that “Based On Entries” alone hurts turnout. He feels there are opportunities for joint WA / BC cooperation with the Memorial Day weekend (traditional date for the Washington Open). The response was that more cooperation between BC and WA would be extremely useful.

Dan Scoones: congratulations to the Port Coquitlam CC for winning the Vancouver Chess League with a perfect score. There were only four teams in 2006 but are hoping for more this year.  The format is 7 boards per club with a “home and home” for each club played non-rated at G/90. New entries are welcome! Contact persons are Len Molden and Toni Deline.

The meeting adjourned 4:50 pm with the 2008 AGM date set for during the 2008 Keres Memorial.

